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BOARD OF GOVERNORS
IN SUPERSESSION OF MEDICAL COUNCIL OF INDIA

MCI WEBSITE
PUBLIC NOTICE

No. MCI 34(1)/2020-UG-Med./ 22 | £ Dated: 02.04.2020

Subject:- Alert against fake letters, notices, circulars etc.

This has come to the notice of the Board of Governors in Supersession of the Medical
Council of India that a fake letter shown below is circulating in social media. It is brought to the
attention of all concerned that there is no such letter issued by BoG, MCIL.
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MEDICAL COUNCIL OF INDIA
BOARD OF GOVERNORS
IN SUPERSESSION OF MEDICAL COUNCIL OF INDIA

No. MCI-34(1)2019-UG-Med./ ={o ' Dated:

To
The Principal/Dean,
All the Gowvt./Private Medical Colleges

SUBJECT:- RY IN

Madam/Sir

We are aware of the pandemic which is spreading around the country. In view of the
increasing spread we may need assistance in health care. Therefore, all Government/Private

Medical Colleges are advised to recruit all MBBS Undergraduate Interns and students of
Part-l of 3rd MBBS starting 3rd April. Other UG courses shall remain suspended.

All State/UT Govt. and Universities are to be taken full responsibilities of training,
preventing and transport of these students.

Yours faithfully,

'M
(Dr. R K. "Vats)
Secretary General

2 Please note that all important Letters, Circular and Public Notice are posted on the
Medical Council of India website i.e. www.mciindia.org It is advised to check the website of
MCI for genuine notices, circulars and letters. Moreover these are sent to the State /UT Govts.
DMESs, VCs, Dean/Principals of medical colleges and a copy is sent to the Ministry of Health &
Family Welfare, Govt. of India..

3. All concerned are alerted to rely upon genuine letters, circulars and notices available on
MCI website only. Medical Council of India is initiating action under the relevant law against

such fake messages in social media. \W

(Dr. Rakesh Kumar Vats)
Secretary General



